





BOARD REPORT ATTACHMENT A-1


PROCUREMENT HISTORY





P2000, LOS ANGELES STANDARD LIGHT RAIL VEHICLE SIEMENS TRANSPORTATION SYSTEMS INC.





A.  Background on Contractor





The Siemens Group of companies is an international leader in electrical engineering and electronics, ranking twenty-fourth on the Fortune 500 list of global companies.  They are over 150 years old with sales of $66 Billion.





Siemens Transportation Systems, Inc. is headquartered in Sacramento, California.  It is a world leader in the transportation industry and is the U.S. subsidiary of the worldwide Transportation Systems Division of Siemens.  The Vehicle Division of Siemens Transportation Systems Inc. is also located in Sacramento, California, and is the Siemens entity which is currently manufacturing the light rail vehicles for the MTA under the P2000 contract.





The Vehicle Division of Siemens Transportation Systems, Inc. has manufactured and delivered light rail vehicles for transit authorities in San Diego, Denver, Salt Lake City, St Louis, Portland, and Venezuela over the past 10 years.





To date, the P2000 contract is the first and only light rail vehicle contract that the MTA has issued to Siemens.  Delivery of the P2000 Vehicles is continuing and 26 vehicles have been conditionally accepted and are in revenue service.  The remaining 26 cars are expected to be delivered and accepted by the end of 2002.





 Procurement Background





Contract No. P2000 is a fixed price, federally funded procurement.  The scope of work consists of designing, manufacturing, inspecting, and delivering fifty two (52) light rail vehicles.





On July 28, 1993, Contract No. P2000, Los Angeles Standard Light Rail Vehicle, was awarded to Siemens Transportation Systems, Inc., previously Siemens Duewag Corporation, in the amount of $215,370,314.  The Notice to Proceed was issued on February 25, 1994 with a completion date of     October 31, 1998.














Evaluation of Proposals





The MTA Project Office, Office of Procurement and County Counsel have reviewed the facts underlying this change and concur that it has been merited under the terms and conditions of the Contract and the Public Utilities Code, Section 130243.  The MTA Management Audit Service Department (MASD) has completed the required audit of this Change Order and all outstanding issues have been resolved.





Cost/Price Analysis Explanation of Variances





Proposed Credit�
MTA Estimate�
Negotiated Amount�
�
($208,127)�
($337,800)�
($337,800)�
�
	


The recommended credit amount of $337,800 has been determined to be fair and 


	reasonable based upon fact-finding, clarifications, cost analysis, and a pre-award audit performed by Management Audit Services Department (MASD).  The recommended credit amount is $129,673 greater than the contractor’s original proposed amount of $208,127.
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